Residential Traffic Commission
Meeting Minutes of Monday, June 6, 2022

The Residential Traffic Commission met on Monday, June 6, 2022, in the Lower-Level
Conference Room #1 of the Municipal Government Center (Town Hall), 25 West Market
Street, Leesburg, Virginia. The Commission was officially called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Members present Town Staff Present Members of the Press
Brian Caney Calvin Grow None

Raymond L. Jones Scott Parker Citizens Present
Deepan Patel Officer Martin See Public comments
Mark Norman

Jeff Phillips Vice-Chair
Sandy Grossman- Chair
Ray Delpesche

Mayor Kelly Burk

Planning Commission Liaison
None

1. Approval of Minutes: On motion by Jeff Phillips, seconded by Mark Norman, the
Commission approved the May 2, 2022, minutes.

2. Public Comments: Mrs. Christina Budzier, resides at the intersection of Wage Dr. and
Dry Mill Road. Concerns about excessive speeding. Ongoing and dangerous

situation. Additionally, concerns with inattentive drivers. All times of day, both
directions. Request traffic study and possibly some type of traffic calming on Dry Mill
Rd. Chairman Grossman requested review of any previous studies on Dry Mill Road.
Speeding has been an issue, and Chairman Grossman requests LPD get a speed study.

3. Smart Trailer results: Sgt. Martin reported, several complaints about Memorial
Dr./West Market St. about speeding, high volumes. LPD did not observe any speeding on
Memorial Drive. Volumes high in the morning coming into Leesburg and, interestingly,
not as high in the opposite direction in the evening. LPD will be meeting with citizens to
discuss situation and report back to RTC.

4., Traffic Calming South King at Bike Path: RTC suggested flashing beacons, signage,
rumble strips on trail. Trail belongs to NOV A Parks. Issue: Bike/peds sometimes do
not follow protocols, but signals, ped/bike yields can be confusing also. Problems
exacerbated by the opening of Goose Cup at South Street. Town staff to have
recommendation at the July 11, 2022 meeting. Requested by Councilmember Ara
Bagdasarian.



5. Tavistock Dr. at Duncan P1./Curtin P1. Intersection: The Town received email from
citizen Gabe Valdez, expressing concerns at Tavistock Drive at Duncan Place/Curtin
Place: Town staff to review intersection and report back to RTC at the July meeting.

7. Commission Member Concerns: None

8. Next meeting date is July 11, 2022.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. on motion by Jeff Phillips, seconded by Raymond
Jones.



